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Aspendale Gardens Primary School  

Newsletter—Monday 7
th
 April 

INQUIRER     THINKER      BALANCED      RISK-TAKER        KNOWLEDGEABLE 

REFLECTIVE     PRINCIPLED     CARING     OPEN-MINDED  COMMUNICATOR 

Aspendale Gardens is an IB World School that strives to be internationally minded.   

Our purpose is to provide a supportive safe and dynamic learning environment.  We promote inquiry, curiosity, creativity 

and individuality.  We aim to develop a resilient, open-minded school community where all students become independent,  

emotionally intelligent and socially competent as they strive to achieve their potential as global citizens. 

FROM OUR ACTING PRINCIPAL 

 

 

APRIL 

Friday 8 Year 5 Cave Hill Campers Return 

 End of Term 1 

 School Dismissed at 2:30pm 

Monday 25 ANZAC Day Holiday 

Tuesday 26 Term 2 Begins! 

MAY 

Monday 2 School Tour @ 9:15am 

 Year 6 CERES Excursion 

 Year 1 Bollywood Dance Incursion 

MAY 

Tuesday 3 Years 1 & 2 Swimming Begins 

Wednesday 4 Mothers’ Day Stall Fundraiser 

Thursday 5 Mothers’ Day Breakfast 

 8.00am—8.50am 

Friday 6 District Cross Country 

 School Tour @ 9:15am 

Tuesday 10 2023 Foundation Parent Information 

 Session 7pm—8pm in our Library 

Friday 13 School Tour @ 9:15am 

2022 DIARY 

We have made it through to our final few days of term, with some tired students and 

teachers in need of a well-deserved break. A reminder that school finishes early, at 

2.30pm tomorrow (Friday). 

 

Cheryle Osborne has been invited to stay at Mallacoota P—12 School for Term 2,  

until the process to select their new Principal has concluded. Cheryle is in regular  

contact to check on how things are going at AGPS, and always comments on how 

much she misses the AGPS community.  

 

DAGs—Dads of Aspendale Gardens Working Bee 

It was great to see a good number of Dads (father figures) and children attend our working bee last 

Saturday. The main tasks that were completed were spreading mulch down the plantations on the Kerr 

Crescent fence line of the oval, and to replace some of the sleepers surrounding the junior playground.  

 

    Thank you to the following families for their support ….. Van Den Blink, Ziehn,  

    Taylor, Sabez, Lo Monaco, Candy, Nessel, Williams, Fersterer, Green, Robins and  

    Compson families. 

 

    Thank you to Liam Murphy, Graeme (our handyman), Elly (our gardener), Seila  

    (our Garden educator) for organising the activity and the other staff who  

    attended…Shannyn Day, Blake Jones and Lee Wonnacott.  
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Easter Raffle Winners 

There were some excited students when the names were announced for the Easter Raffle today. Students 

who won a raffle prize will need to collect their baskets before the end of the day on Friday (2.30pm). 

Once again, we thank the parents who helped put these amazing baskets together and all the donations 

that were provided by our families.  We managed to raise over $5,500—just fantastic!! Here is the link to 

our Easter raffle draw: 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NlDtaamMwUtdL_Vr0gahAGY86-_95HtJ/view?usp=sharing 

 

Congratulations to the following lucky winners of our Easter Raffle: 

 

 1st  Tyler M.    2MA    2nd  Jackson L   2MA 

 3rd  Zoe H  FEG    4th  Matilda T  5DG 

 5th  Sophia T  3JB    6th  Amelia R  3AT  

 7th  Rachel R (mum of Amicia)   8th  Antonia L  1MR 

 9th  Zorzovilis Family     10th  Manoj U (dad of Esandi) 

 11th Amelia P  4RP    12th Chloe M  2KF 

 13th Elise R (mum of Reuben) 

 

Year 5 Camp 

The Year 5s have been having a great time at Cave Hill Creek camp near 

Beaufort. The teachers have reported back that the students are enjoying 

experiencing new activities such as canoeing, bouldering and abseiling. 

The evening entertainment organised by the staff has also been great 

fun. I would like to thank the staff who attended. Athena Archer, Sarah 

Byrnes, Fiona Davidson, Lauren Gomolis, Debbie Hatfield, Belle Munro, 

Liam Murphy, Simone Oke, Dellayne Patterson and Lee Wonnacott.  

Their will be a lot of tired students on their return tomorrow.  

 

Year 6 Secondary School Application Process 

The application process for applying for secondary schools will commence in Week 1 of Term 2. Parents 

will be sent a pre-populated application form. The turn around for these to be  

completed is relatively quick, as the forms need to be returned by Friday 13
th
 May.  

Please ensure you have started the conversations around which secondary school you 

would like to apply for. School Tours and Open Nights have been advertised and can 

be found on the schools’ websites. 

 

Term 2 Instrumental Music Lessons 

A gentle reminder that enrolments for Term 2 instrumental music lessons close on Friday 15th April. This 

gives the instrumental music teachers time to process payments and create timetables. 

 

Rapid Antigen Testing (RAT)  

Rapid Antigen Testing will continue on for at least the first 4 weeks of Term 2. Your child will be receiving 

a new box of tests this week, which will be used during the first 2 weeks of Term 2. We encourage parents 

to test their children twice a week on school days. 

 

A reminder that if siblings are having to isolate due to being a household contact, then they should test on 

the final day of isolation, before they attend school again.   

 

We hope that all our families have an enjoyable break. A reminder that Term 2 be-

gins on Tuesday 26
th
 April, as Monday 25

th
 April is a public holiday for ANZAC Day. 

 

Have an enjoyable and restful break.     Jonathan 
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During Term 2 senior students will be resuming their band program and beginning a recorder unit. We will 

also be continuing our study of the traditional songs of Pacific Islanders and visiting the exciting ‘Tinikling’ 

dancing from the Philippines. Glee Club will continue throughout Term two on Monday’s, during lunch 

time, with a couple of performances in the pipeline! 

 

Thank you to Graeme, our maintenance man, and Year 6 girls Neena, Victoria, Caitlyn, Harmony, Savvy 

and Eve for all your work making the Performing Arts room look so wonderful! 

 

PYP FOR TERM TWO 

PYP Foundation—Sharing the planet—an inquiry into the characteristics of animals and their habitats, 

through song and dramatic play. 

PYP Year 1—How we express ourselves—an inquiry into expressing emotions and creativity through Media 

Arts. 

PYP Year 2—How we express ourselves—an inquiry into telling stories through drama. 

PYP Year 3— Sharing the planet—an inquiry into how we can recycle our waste into musical instruments 

and use different environments to create and enjoy performance 

PYP Year 4— Where We Are In Place and Time—an inquiry into the music of the Australia’s neighbouring 

Pacific Islands and its diverse characteristics. 

PYP Year 5— How we express ourselves—an inquiry into how media uses music as a device to stimulate, 

persuade and influence a response 

PYP Year 6— Sharing the planet—an inquiry into recycling waste products to create instruments, puppets, 

props and sets for the Performing Arts. 

    Performing Arts @ AGPS 
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OUR CANTEEN IS OPEN! 

WEDNESDAYS, THURSDAY & FRIDAYS 

Currently there are NO over the counter sales 

Please place Lunch orders via QKR  

QKR closes at 9:00am on day of delivery 
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